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ZAMBIA'S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE LAO PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC, 21ST JANUARY, 2020 
MADAM PRESIDENT,
ZAMBIA WELCOMES THE DELEGATION OF THE LAO PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC  TO THE THIRD CYCLE OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP AND THANK THEM FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE REPORT AND UPDATE PROVIDED.
WE COMMEND THE LAO PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC  FOR HAVING IMPLIMENTED 116 RECOMMENDATIONS SHE SUPPORTED DURING THE SECOND CYCLE. WE WELCOME THE ADOPTION OF THE NATIONAL ACTION PLAN ON THE PREVENTION AND ELIMINATION OF VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN AND CHILDREN(2014-2020)
IN THE SPIRIT OF A CONSTRUCTIVE DIALOGUE, ZAMBIA WISHES TO RECOMMEND TO THE LAO PEOPLE'S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC THE FOLLOWING:

1. TO BEGIN THE PROCESS OF ESTABLISHING A NATIONAL HUMAN RIGHTS INSTITUTION FULLY COMPLIANT WITH THE PARIS PRINCIPLES;
2. TO ENSURING THAT CORPORAL PUNISHMENT AGAINST CHILDREN, HOWEVER LIGHT,WAS EXPLICITILY PROHIBITED IN THE PENAL CODE;
3.. TO REDOUBLE THE EFFORTS TO IMPROVE CONDITIONS OF DETENTION CENTRES IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE COVENANT AND THE UNITED NATIONS STANDARD MINIMUM RULES FOR THE TREATMENT OF PRISONERS.
IN CONCLUSION, WE WISH THE DELEGATION OF THE LAO PEOPLE'S DEMOCRACTIC REPUBLIC A SUCCESFUL REVIEW.

I THANK YOU.
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